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 Music Education: Right from the Start - Supplementary Submission 2 

 Music is usually taught for one term per year (50%) and within school time (83%) 
across all year levels (87%). 

 While 60% agreed or strongly agreed that music is a core activity on the national 
curriculum, 25% disagreed and 6% strongly disagreed. 

 55% had less than 10 hours of time devoted to music learning in their Initial Teacher 
Education (ITE) with 82% responding that there was not enough time devoted in 
their ITE to teach music up to the Year 6 Curriculum. When asked the most useful 
aspects of the music education content in their ITE course 35% responded ‘none’. 

 77% of teachers agreed or strongly agreed that music is important (46%) or very 
important (31%) to students’ educational experience. 

 When asked to rank a range of Australian Curriculum subjects according to how 
confident they feel about teaching them, the 61% of respondents ranked English 
and 19% ranked Mathematics as their most confident subjects to teach (with these 
being the top two ranked) while 53% ranked music 10-13th in terms of confidence of 
all 13 subject areas they are required to teach.  

 
In broad terms, Music Education: Right from the Start would suggest, among other matters, 
that the research indicates that Initial Teacher Education, professional learning and the 
hours allocated to music learning to enable sequential and ongoing learning warrant 
attention.  

This research has been a highly collaborative endeavour which we are confident provides 
credible, valuable insights into the understanding and provision of music education in NSW 
primary schools.   

Should the Committee reference the data we would ask that it be noted that this is a 
selection of data provided pre-publication and release of the research. 

With our continuing appreciation of your efforts,  

Kind regards, 

Emily Albert 
Executive Director, Alberts  




